
 
 

                          

 
13 January 2020 
 
Sent via email 
 
 

 
14th Floor Euston Tower 

286 Euston Road 
London,  

NW1 3DP 
020 3688 1700 

www.camdenccg.nhs.uk 
 
  
 
Dear Colleague  
 
Re: Proposed move of Moorfields Eye Hospital’s City Road services: Update on post-consultation 
decision-making  
 
I am writing to update you on the next steps and decision-making following the Moorfields consultation, 
which ended on 16 September 2019.  
 
Moorfields Eye Hospital NHS Foundation Trust and its research and education partner, the University 
College London (UCL) Institute of Ophthalmology have been exploring the opportunity to move services 
from their existing premises in City Road to the St Pancras hospital site in Camden.   
 
Update on current status  
 
The final report summarising the findings from the consultation will be published on Monday 13 January 2020 
alongside an Integrated Impact Assessment and report ‘Consultation with people with protected characteristics 
and rare conditions’. All the documents will be available from the website www.oriel-london.org.uk .  
 
A joint health overview and scrutiny committee (JHOSC) led by local authorities in north central London is to 
give its view in response to the consultation, as required by national regulations. The JHOSC will consider 
the proposal at its next public meeting on 31 January 2020. This is a public meeting and if you wish to 
attend, details can be found on the JHOSC website.  
http://democracy.camden.gov.uk/ieListMeetings.aspx?CId=268&Year=0.  
 
Date for decision-making   
 
I would like to invite you to the CCGs’ Committees-in-Common to consider the outcome of consultation and 
the Decision-Making Business Case. This will be held on: 
 

 Wednesday, 12 February 2020  
TIME: 5.30pm - 7.00pm 
The Wesley Euston Hotel and Conference Venue, 81-103 Euston Square, London, NW1 2EZ 
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Finally I would like to thank you for your support during the consultation; we are grateful to all those who 
have given feedback. We will update you again after the February Committees-in-Common meeting with the 
outcome and next steps. If you have any queries, please contact Programme Director, Denise Tyrrell at 
denise.tyrrell@nhs.net.   
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Sarah Mansuralli  
Senior Responsible Officer - Moorfields Consultation Programme  
Director of Strategic Commissioning 
North Central London CCGs 
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